
Thank you Southwestern  
Texas Synod! 
Grace Lutheran would like to lift up our partnership with the Synod and give 
thanks. Most of the time we only complain about the Synod in congregations. 
Not this time. Graceôs leadership has been blessed by our partnership with the 
Synod. When we needed help with projects the staff has been not only kind but 
helpful and competent. They would give up until our problem was solved. 
 
Just days before the shutdown Grace had joined the Synodôs Border ministry 
and was ready to send 3 people to Eagle Pass for a work week. Pastor Allyson 
Pryor led a workshop and shared information in worship about this ministry. 
Grace has continued following the Border work and will connect with it again. 
 
The president and treasurer have attended zoom gatherings of council officers 
from around the Synod. These gatherings provided information, support and a 
time to brainstorm during the pandemic. Our council has also attended a 
training workshop that included members from around the Synod. 
 
The staff of the Synod office has provided sermons for 
use in worship as a way to support pastors. Grace will 
enjoy a series of these sermons during the weeks of 
Easter (see article below). There have been a variety of 
virtual gatherings for Pastors and leaders in the Synod 
to support, pray, learn and care for each other. 
 
Most importantly the care given by the Synod staff has 
created a strong relationship of trust. The Bishopôs 
response to Pastor Cindyôs needing to leave because of a 
death last November came within hours of being 
notified. Pastor Judith Spindt responded with care and 
led the Sunday service with little time to prepare. During 
the February storm the Bishop texted Pastor to check on 
her and our congregation. Bishop Sue has consistently 
reached out to Pastor checking on her well being and 
asking how the congregation is fairing through this year. 
 
Grace is blessed by the Southwestern Texas Synod of the 
ELCA. The council and Pastor wanted you to know how 
important this partnership has been and invite you to learn more about the 
Synod by linking to the website www.swtsynod.org . The Synod Assembly is 
June 5-6. It will be a virtual event that you can attend as a voting member. 
Contact any council member or Pastor for information. We are hoping to join 
the 9am Synod wide worship that Sunday (watch for details). 
 
Thank you Synod staff for your ministry with us at Grace! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Synod Sermon Series  
begins the first weeks celebrating Easter. Graceôs worship will continue on 
zoom with the sermons being provided by the Synod staff. 
 
April 11th will be Bishop Sue - Acts 4:32-35 

April 18th will be Pastor Judith Spindt - Acts 3:12-19 

April 25th will be Darcy Mittelstaedt - Acts 4:5-12 

May 2nd will be Pastor Allyson Pryor - Acts 8:26-40 
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Easter Blessing 
He is risen! He is risen indeed! Happy Easter!  Because 
Jesus lives, we too shall live! This is the promise of Easter. God 
bless you with the surprises of hope for the pessimist, fullness in 
the empty spaces and a way forward toward resurrected life. He 
is risen! He is risen indeed! 
 
New Altar Cloths will be blessed on Easter Sunday. Thank you 
for making these beautiful cloths June Brunner. The fabric and 
lace used are from a factory in Austria. She has made altar cloths 
for three other churches and we are grateful to be number 4. 
What a wonderful gift. 


